Wee Jasper Community Association

www.weejasper.org/association

Minutes- General Meeting 6th. September 2014.

Michael Carey, Michael Smith, Janet Smith, Irene Holloway, Kerry Parker, Chris Streeter, Chris Garner, John Robinson, Geoff Kell, Jean-Luc Foulon, Councillor and Mrs. Geoff Frost, John Parker.

Apologies:

Bob Holloway, Charlie Barton, Jennifer Barton, Ian Cathles, Helen Cathles, Neil Glassford, Rosemary McKenzie, Colin Webeck., Suzanne Newnham.

Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Moved as correct Michael Carey, sec. John Parker.

Matters Arising:

John Parker to follow up Memorial Stone for Hall.

Treasurers Report:

In absence of Treasurer Michael Carey presented Report.

Sec. as correct, Geoff Kell.

Correspondence:

Nothing to report.

Community Paddock.

John Parker reported, successful working bee to remove some fence line around trees and erect fence back on it original boundary.

Abundance of fodder a concern with fire season approaching, sheep grazing not an option at present with wondering dogs in the valley.

Committee to discuss mowing. John thanked all those who were able to help with fencing.

Secretary - Kerry Parker

"The Dip"

Fax: 02) 6227 9658

Phone: 02) 6227 9642

Nottingham Road

email: secretary@weejasper.org

Wee Jasper NSW 2582

Wee Jasper Community Association

www.weejasper.org/association

General Business:

John Robinson indicated that after the very successful farewell gathering at the Hall, he would like to see more social interaction within the community. His idea to facilitate a Community Function about four times a year. A small subcommittee be formed to help with organising .

Geoff Kell and Janet Smith offered to help.

Geoff Kell queried cleaning of Hall, trying to keep the floor clean has been an issue.

Irene Holloway, bought to the community's attention the load limit on Tumut and Nottingham Road. Council will not issue stock trucks with new permits, due to a dispute between the Council and RMS, this is an unsatisfactory outcome for those trying to get their stock to Tumut, Wagga or Gundagai. Sec. to write Council re this problem.

This was initially brought about by the truck carrying rocks from the Quarry on Tumut Road, and was in no way to disrupt the transportation of stock.

Thank you to Council for work done on Tumut Road. Moved Michael Carey, sec. Janet Smith.

Dragon Dreaming Festival, DA has been approved by Council, some issues with Police Expenses, but hopefully it will be resolved before the due date.

Festival to be held from 24th -28th. October.

YVC has helped with financing the Promotion of the Festival.

Diesel Fuel for Lawn Mower, Michael Smith or Jean –Luc Foulon, are able to purchase fuel for the Community through the Council, but prior notice must be given before it can be purchased.

No Petrol is available from the Council.

Next Meeting Sat. 1st. November 14.

Meeting Closed 10.55.am.

Kerry Parker

Interim Sec.

Secretary - Kerry Parker

"The Dip"

Nottingham Road

Phone: 02) 6227 9642

Fax: 02) 6227 9658

email: secretary@weejasper.org

Wee Jasper NSW 2582